
BOARD MINUTES – MARCH 2018 

BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 
              
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 
Thanks to all the members and guests who attended the March Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting.   
 
I hope to see many of you at the next Board meeting on April 17th at 6:30 PM, at the Indian Hills Community 
Center. 
 
Owen Maddox     
President, BCGC    
bcgc777@gmail.com
 
 
BCGC NOTICES 
 
1.  Minutes Prepared by:  Mike McCabe, Secretary 

• Date & Time of Meeting:  March 20th, 2018 -- 6:30 PM 
• Notification of Meeting:  website & Previous Months Minutes 
• A Quorum was achieved:  5 required -- 6 present. 

o BCGC Board of Directors present were: Owen Maddox, Jim Madere, Mike McCabe, 
Sam Morris, Dean Barr, Deland Barr.   Absent were John Williams, Brian Hunter, 
and Jason Roosa. 

 
2.  New Member Orientation 
• Complete your Range Orientation online at Member Planet   Required Range Orientation & Test    
• Need to update your NRA Membership?  For a 1 year membership go to our website:   bcgc.com  

You save $$ and the Club gets an additional rebate from the NRA.  If you want a multi-year 
extension for a much better deal, call Owen Maddox, NRA Recruiter, at 720-250-6075.  Not only do 
you save a lot on the membership, but the Club also gets a good rebate.  Three-year: $85;  Five-
year: $100  

 
Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC 
club events and notices. 
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – March 20th, 2018 
 
Members in Attendance 

 
All of the following Members were present at the meeting: 

Owen Maddox 
Dean Barr 
Mike McCabe 
Jim Madere  
Sam Morris 
Deland Barr  
Dabney Crump 
Dan Kuglin 

Mike Pope 
Tom Weatherton 
Donnie Kauger 
Lech Gacek 
Mike Spratt 
Brian Cashman 
Bob Phillips 
John Harms 

Mike Quaintance 
Del Befus 
Ted Topoleski 
Leonard Walmsley 
Kevin Yamagima 
Rocco  
Kayo Maddox 
Barrett Benson 

mailto:bcgc777@gmail.com
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Steve Locatelli 
Frank McKeon 
 

Jerry Fischer 
Jack Gaynor 

John Fischer 
John Goggin 

   
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
Prior Months Meeting Minutes – No revisions.   
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Dean Barr.  Passed unanimously.  
 
Membership Report (Deland Barr) - 257 Members; 6 New for 2018. Holding 10 cards. 
 
Ten potential new members introduced themselves: 
 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Adam Hatten 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Jeff Becker 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Mike Kwak 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Joe Wagner  
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Ken Case – NRA RSO 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Phil Cherry 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Torrey Mullen 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Lisa Flora 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Darren Thompson 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Wayne La Douccur 
 
Owen reiterated that we are mandated to be open to public and therefore need Gate Keepers. 
Encouraged members to sign up early.  He also reiterated that the Gatekeeper SOP is on website and 
members, especially new ones, should read them. Barrett Benson reiterated how important it is to get 
range tour so that members understand gatekeeping duties. 
 
Vote to accept was unanimous. 
 
Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Jim Madere.   Passed unanimously 
 
 
Mail Call (Owen Maddox) – Hilliard Lyons Statement. 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
Junior's Report (Mike Spratt) – Researched Hunter Ed type training.  Mike is out of town this summer 
on those dates. Will send out email looking for certified Hunter Ed instructors. Two families with children 
expressed interest in Junior’s program. Mike suggested changing format to more individualized 
approach and asked about feasibility of driving kids to range. We will look into ROL/Waiver. 
 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
Newsletter Report (Mike McCabe) – Updated membership about proposed Newsletter and layout. 
Member asked about promotional materials. Owen said to send ads to me or him. 
 
Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Jim Madere.  Passed unanimously 
 
Range Officer's Report (Jim Madere) – Porta potties won’t be opened and cleaned until beginning of 
May. One was blown over by high winds. 
  



Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
Member – At – Large Report (Dean Barr) – Educational records are up to date as of today. Proposed 
rules revision was passed out to committee tonight. They will review and provide feedback for final 
approval by Board. 
 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe. Passed unanimously 
 
Training & High Power Report (Jason Roosa) – Absent. Sent email to board, read by Owen: Not 
much but proposed schedule was submitted by Warren Tanaka which Jason emailed to Board 
members:  
600-yard Midrange Prone / F-Class Match:  April 08, May 13, June 16, July 22, August 12. 
80-shot XTC Highpower:  May 27 (Anniversary), June 02 (Spring), August 25 (Summer), September 08 
or 15 (Fall, 08 conflicts with CRC XTC Match). 
Pete Jend suggested: Sept 16, Sun, We can do a 2 gun combat match (rifle-pistol). That allows for the 
80X fall match on the 15th. 
HPR and/or Combat Clinics:  June 03, July 28, August 26.  
Mike Pope Donated 12 slots for concealed carry course. Asking for $50 donation. Women only. July 24. 
  
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Dean Barr. Passed unanimously 
 
Treasurer's Report (Sam Morris) –  
 
BCGC Checking: $50,039.81        Savings: $30,311         Stocks: $52,708        Frozen:  $25,000 
 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe. Passed unanimously 
 
Armorer's Report (Sam Morris) – All rifles locked in the Safes.  All 8 Junior’s rifles & safe remain with 
Mike Spratt. 
  
Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Jim Madere.  Passed unanimously 
 
Executive Officer Report (John Williams) – Absent. Owen – trying to have update on Firearms trust 
next month.  
  
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
BCGC  AGENDA  TOPICS  -  March 20th,  2018 

 
OLD BUSINESS  - (7:00) – Owen Maddox 

 

• Mike Pope asked about bump stocks. Dean said it will be discussed by committee and they will 
bring it to Board. 

 
NEW BUSINESS  - (7:10) 

 
 Committees 

 
� SOP 

 
• Life Members “Work-Bond” – Comply with By-Laws. 13 life members. One charter member. 



• RAF or Work Bond 
• By-Laws prohibit refunding Fees 
 
• Removing Delinquent members after one year 
• Sooner would require By-Laws to be changed 
 
• Public Shooter Fees 
• “Family” loses money for the club 
 
• Business Membership 
 

 Anything from the Members?  
 

• Sam asked about communications for the range. Not anywhere near being ready. 
• Jim Madere spoke about VFW raffle on April 15.  

 
Meeting Adjourned at:  7:39 pm. 

 

• BOD Members Present / Absent 

o Owen Maddox - Present 
o Brian Hunter - Absent 
o John Williams – Absent 
o Mike McCabe - Present 
o Jim Madere - Present 
o Jason Roosa - Absent 
o Dean Barr - Present 
o Deland Barr - Present 
o Sam Morris – Present 

 
The next regular BCGC BOD/Membership meeting will be held on Tuesday April 17th, 2018 at 
the Indian Hills Community Center.  Meeting begins at 6:30 PM. 

 
 
 
2018  BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS    (VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
 
PRESIDENT / OWEN MADDOX (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com
VICE PRESIDENT / BRIAN HUNTER / brianhunter07@aol.com
SECRETARY / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DELAND BARR – (303)838-4755/ membership.bcgc@gmail.com 
RANGE OFFICER / JIM MADERE - (303-816-9297) / madak47@wildblue.net
TRAINING OFFICER/ JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / DEAN BARR / northforkshootist@gmail.com / 303-838-3434 
 
2018 BCGC EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD (NON-VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / MIKE SPRATT/JOHN CARTER 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / ALEC SCHWARTZ 
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HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / RICH MANZER  
.22 Bench Rest Competition Officer – BOB CARTER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bcgchighpower@gmail.com
https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=mccabeguns@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 796 
CONIFER, COLORADO 80433 


